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Mission Statement 
 

The mission of First Christian 
Church, Fort Smith, Arkansas is to 
lift up Jesus the Christ by: 
●Enabling spiritual growth and 
deepened commitment, both 
individually and corporately; 
●Developing a church family/
community that is accepting and 
encouraging; 
●Serving our community and the 
world through spiritual, physical, 
and emotional support; and, 
●Reaching out in His name to the 
unchurched in our community. 
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“The King Is Coming” 
 

3 A voice cries out: “In the wilderness prepare the way of the 
Lord, make straight in the desert a highway for our God. 4 Every 
valley shall be lifted up, and every mountain and hill be made 
low; the uneven ground shall become level, and the rough plac-
es a plain. 5 Then the glory of the Lord shall be revealed, and all 
people shall see it together, for the mouth of the Lord has spo-
ken.”     Isaiah 40:3-5 

 

Sermon Focus: As we begin the Advent season, let us not forget the reason for 
the season. This sermon series for the next five weeks are sermons focusing on 
the Christmas story. The King is Coming is about expectation and preparation as 
we prepare for his coming. God of the impossible is a reminder that nothing is 
too difficult for God. Manger Maker is a tribute to those who have small and 
seemingly unimportant jobs but have value to God. The God of Peace focuses on 
a world of unity that only Christ can bring. Forever Changed is what happens 
once we encounter the Christ Child. Jesus is the reason for the Season. 
           Ellis 

On Sunday, December 13, we will have poinsettias adorning our sanctuary. You 
can reserve one “In Honor of…” or “In Memory of…” with your payment of $10. 
 

Your cash / check reserves your poinsettia. Use the small brown envelopes in the 
pew pockets, or drop your check off in the church office. Please be sure to write 
out for whom and from whom the poinsettia is ordered. December 6 is the last 
day to order. 
 

Order forms will be in the bulletins on  
November 29 and December 6. 

Barbara will be on vacation Wednesday, November 25, so the office will be closed. It will also be closed Thursday, 
November 26, for the Thanksgiving holiday. 

SUMMER REWIND 
 

During the previous summer months when Fort Smith FCCDOC only held on-line 
services, some of our members (both past and present) stepped up to provide 
worship music virtually. Upon request, we are adding some of the musical per-
formances as separate videos. 
 

This week, you can view DIANNA JACKSON performing "ALL DAY ALL NIGHT" - 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=BYykvQey1sQ 
 

As always, you can get to full services at fccdoc.org or directly at our YOUTUBE 
CHANNEL https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCdYhuAKJIrFUhE9rVSOaUrQ 

Thank You 
 
I would like to shout out a huge thank you to a very fine group from our church. David & Kristi Williamson; their 
grandchildren Beaux Abigail & Barrette Wood; Dan & Zena Marshall; Dewayne & Greta Pryor and Vicki Warren. 
These fine Christian folks came to my house recently and raked ALL the leaves in my yard. I had asked for them to 
only do the back yard, but they went above and way beyond. They did the front and side and had about 30 huge 
bags. But they did not even stop there. They noticed a neighbor across the street raking their leaves, so they went 
and raked and bagged their leaves also. We have the most wonderful church family anyone could have. All I was able 
to thank them with was some homemade apple pie which seemed perfect for them. It was a beautiful day, and we all 
sat outside to visit and have our pie. This folks is true Christianity! Love each and every one of them. Oh and a very 
special thanks to little Beaux Abigail and Barrette. They were little troopers and helped bag those leaves too. 

Mickie Matthews 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=BYykvQey1sQ
http://fccdoc.org/
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCdYhuAKJIrFUhE9rVSOaUrQ


Volume 58, Number 22  Page 2 

 

 

Fort Smith Disciple (USPS 206-080) published weekly by  
First Christian Church,3501 Rogers Ave., Fort Smith AR 72903-2961. 

Periodical postage paid at Fort Smith, AR.  
POSTMASTER: Please submit address changes to  

FORT SMITH DISCIPLE, 3501 Rogers Avenue, 
Fort Smith, AR 72903-2961-2961 

For the Record – November 22 

Operating Receipts ..................  
To Date ....................................  
Endowment .............................  
To Date ....................................  
Thanksgiving Offering ..............  
To Date ....................................  
Monthly Budgeted  
            Needs ............................  

$  3,240.00 
18,059.00 

100.00 
315.00 
225.00 
360.00 

      
25,268.75   

Elder for December 

Ruth Carson—479-629-3029 

Getting to Know Rev. Nick Koontz 
 

Hello! I wanted to spend a moment introducing myself. I had a chance to visit Fort Smith a few weeks ago, see the 
church, and visit with the search committee. There is a lot to be excited about in Fort Smith. The sense of community in 
the church was wonderful. I could see the fruit of the Spirit in a lot of ways during my short visit. The desire to grow in 
Christ and serve was evident and life giving to see, too. My hope is that you would consider me in the upcoming con-
gregational vote for the honor of being your next minister. I’m looking forward to coming back to see you all soon! But 
with COVID and the holidays quickly approaching, I'd first like to give you all a few opportunities to get to know me 
from afar.  

 

1. Here is a video from me. It has a few things about myself and the three verses that guide me most as a minister. 
https://youtu.be/kwA4VBuVJiA 

2. Next, I would like to invite you all to join me on a Zoom video call. On Saturday, December 5, at noon or 5:00 pm, 
feel free to join me using the information below. Stop in to say “hello,” tell me what you love about First Christian 
Church, or share what God has been up to in your life. 
a. The meeting at noon can be found here: Meeting ID: 737 2595 9927, Passcode: 2HTTCm https://

us04web.zoom.us/j/73725959927?pwd=QzdqQ0IybEZuTnNYYXhzemtrdzZXZz09 
b. The meeting at 5:00 pm can be found here: Meeting ID: 758 5629 1221, Passcode: g5QaR2  https://

us04web.zoom.us/j/75856291221?pwd=b3ZxY0o2Y0FUSDRPNkpBU1Flc1BjZz09 
3 Here are a few sermons I’ve preached. There’s plenty more you’re welcome to check out, but these should give 

you a feel for my preaching style and priorities. 
a.  Truman Show from Psalm 139:1-12, a sermon on the maturity of God’s love. https://youtu.be/xopSS7gy6bg 
b. Sola Gratia (By Grace Alone) from Romans 3:21-31, a sermon on the free gift of grace and why our good          

actions are still good but don’t produce salvation. https://youtu.be/QyG14RpLk48 
c. Hanlon’s Razor from Luke 23:32-38, a sermon on the last words of Jesus and the forgiveness found there. 

https://youtu.be/lo-UujKcv_c 
 

Finally, let me leave you with my contact information. Please feel free to reach out through call, email, or Facebook. I 
am very excited for the opportunity to join in Christ’s work in Fort Smith.  

Peace and Grace, 
Rev. Nick Koontz 

(806) 773-6647 
nkoontz93@gmail.com 

Search Committee’s Recommendation 
 
At Sunday's Board Meeting, the Search Committee intro-
duced their candidate for our next Senior Minister, Rev. 
Nick Koontz. Due to COVID and the upcoming holiday 
season, we have decided to hold off on bringing Rev. 
Koontz in for a more formal visit with the congregation, 
but he has graciously provided us with various options to 
get to know him. We have been given the opportunity to 
do so in a safe, socially-distanced environment, and I en-
courage each of you to participate. If you are not able to 
attend the Zoom meetings on Saturday, December 5, 
please be sure to watch his introductory video when you 
have a moment and feel free to reach out to him directly 
with any questions you may have. 
 

Please note the meeting times are CST. 
 

Greta Pryor 
Search Committee   

CONGREGATIONAL MEETING 
DECEMBER 6 

 
The earlier announced date of November 29 for 
the congregational meeting has been rescheduled. 
The new congregational meeting date is now  
December 6. The purpose of the congregational 
meeting is to consider the voting board’s approval 
of the search committee’s recommendation for the 
new senior minister. In a companion article you are 
being provided directions how to access infor-
mation about the candidate. Delaying the congre-
gational meeting until December 6 is to provide 
members an opportunity to learn about the candi-
date ahead of the December 6 vote. 
 

The search committee has found an exceptional 
candidate for the congregation to consider as evi-
denced by the voting board’s unanimous vote to 
accept their recommendation.  We look forward to 
the congregation’s participation in the important 
process of calling the new senior minister. 

Danny 

https://youtu.be/kwA4VBuVJiA
https://us04web.zoom.us/j/73725959927?pwd=QzdqQ0IybEZuTnNYYXhzemtrdzZXZz09
https://us04web.zoom.us/j/73725959927?pwd=QzdqQ0IybEZuTnNYYXhzemtrdzZXZz09
https://us04web.zoom.us/j/75856291221?pwd=b3ZxY0o2Y0FUSDRPNkpBU1Flc1BjZz09
https://us04web.zoom.us/j/75856291221?pwd=b3ZxY0o2Y0FUSDRPNkpBU1Flc1BjZz09
https://youtu.be/xopSS7gy6bg
https://youtu.be/QyG14RpLk48
https://youtu.be/lo-UujKcv_c
mailto:nkoontz93@gmail.com

